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Parish Council Round Up – August - October 2023  

Planning & Development 
In the summer months the Parish Council 
received a very large amount of public 
engagement regarding the proposal to 
build 20 dwellings on Church Lane. At 
the June meeting over 70 members of the 
public attended to raise concerns about 
the proposal and over100 more people 
had written individually to ERYC Plan-
ning Department raising their concerns 
about the proposed development.  
In response to resident’s concerns the 
Parish Council voted to oppose the de-
velopment, enlisting support of Ward 
Councillors to ensure that resident’s 
views were represented when the pro-
posal was considered by the ERYC Plan-
ning Committee. The Parish Council was 
subsequently informed that the proposal 
had been withdrawn. 
Other developments including those in 
Chapel Lane, Mt Airey and Strawberry 
Fields are progressing. Up to the time of 
the October meeting of the parish Coun-
cil there were no new planning proposals 
to consider within the Parish boundary 
and only one at Paull with a link to Key-
ingham as it aims to assist with reducing 
flooding on farmland by taking excess 
water from Keyingham Drain at its out-
fall into the Humber. 
  

***  
 

Road Safety in Keyingham 

Despite the help and support of our Ward 
Councillors progress towards the work to 
redesign the road crossing at the centre of 
the village appears to be stalled. Cllr 
Sean McMaster provided a written up-
date to the Parish Council at the October 
meeting, highlighting the responses he 
received from the Highways Dept which 
appear to indicate that there are signifi-
cant issues with the proposed design of 

the changes to the road crossing. The 
parish Council has made a formal re-
sponse expressing profound disappoint-
ment at the lack of progress and request-
ing a clear response to its questions re-
garding the resolution of this issue. 
 

 *** 

 

Antisocial Behaviour on the 
Village Green/CCTV 

At the June meeting the Council received 
confirmation from ERYC that the instal-
lation of CCTV in the area if the Village 
Green, Saltaugh Road Amenity Area and 
Main Street would begin late August and 
should be complete by mid- September. 
In October the Parish Council were in-
formed that due to the high uptake of this 
funding opportunity throughout the East 
Riding the installation team were behind 
schedule but reassured us that the Camer-
as would be installed as soon as possible. 
 

*** 

 

Keyingham Village Hall  
The Parish Council continues to support 
the efforts of the Village Hall Committee 
to stimulate use and engagement for the 
Village Hall.  
Utilising the grant funding which the 
Parish Council received it has been pos-
sible to update the heating system, make 
some essential repairs repaint the exterior 
and hold a further programme of film 
shows. Wednesday Coffee Mornings 
continue to draw huge crowds for the 
amazing cakes and cheery service, and 
the afternoon Tea on 20th October was 
very well attended despite the awful 
weather. At the October meeting of the 
Parish Council the Council pledged funds 
form the ‘Youth Welfare’ budget to sup-
port children’s Christmas celebrations on 
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16th December. These will include a visit 
from Father Christmas and a special 
showing of the film ‘Elf.’ 
Sincere thanks to all members of the Vil-
lage Hall committee, and the army of 
brilliant volunteers who are working ex-
tremely hard to keep the Village Hall 
vibrant and viable. 
 

*** 

 

Keyingham Primary School 
‘Green Space’ Project  
The Green spaces Project 2023/24 is off 
to a great start this term with 12 experi-
enced Student Councillors continuing the 
‘Green Theme’ with ‘Forest Gardening.’ 
Forest Gardening can best be described as 
a carefully managed scheme of under-
planting existing Trees with flowers, 
shrubs herbs and vegetables. Supported 
by the Parish Council,  Keyingham Allot-
ment Holders and friends and families 
The School Council are on the lookout for 
any spare plants you may have such as 
lavender, herbs of any kind, beans, peas, 
tomatoes, raspberries, strawberries, to 
plant after the last frosts to create a minia-
ture garden under the canopy of trees at 
the back of the school where they can 
tend them and watch them flourish  
throughout the growing season. If you 
think you may have spare plants or would 
like to get involved, please contact Mrs 
Richardson, School Manager. 
 

*** 

 

Cemetery 

The Rabbit-Proof fencing seems to be 
working and work is underway to protect 
the area above the electrical supply cable 
running beside the path beyond the Gar-
den of Remembrance. Works will be car-

ried out sensitively taking into account 
burials and graveside memorials. 

*** 

 

Remembrance Sunday 

A service of remembrance will take place 
in St Nicholas Church at 10.00am on 12th 
November 2023, followed by the obser-
vation of 2 minutes silence, dedication 
and wreath-laying in the Church Grounds.  
Refreshments will be available afterwards 
in the Church and wreathes will be trans-
ferred to the War Memorial after the Ser-
vice. Representatives of uniformed 
groups and Services and the Royal British 
Legion will be in attendance and every-
one is most welcome to join in this ser-
vice of remembrance. 
 

*** 

 

Local Council Elections 

Following the election 1 vacancy now 
remains on the Parish Council. Anyone 
who may be interested in becoming a 
councillor please contact the Parish Clerk. 
 

*** 

 

Parish Council Meetings 

The next scheduled meeting of the PC is 
7.00pm on Tuesday 21st November 2023 
in Keyingham Village Hall (Main Hall)  
Public participation is always welcome. 
  

*** 

 

The confirmed minutes of Parish Council 
meetings are posted on the PC website: 
keyinghamparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk 

Julia Billaney, Parish Clerk 

keyinghampc@outlook.com    
01964 626300 

http://keyinghamparishcouncil.eastriding.gov.uk/Default.aspx
mailto:keyinghampc@outlook.com
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Events in the Village Hall  
over the festive season 

Three pages of events for the Christmas Season 

Ideas for future events and developments within 
the village are always considered by the Parish 
Council. Remember that it is more useful to 
suggest solutions and ideas than complain about 
what has or has not happened in the village. 
Please keep me informed of up and coming 
events so that I can include details in the maga-
zine.  
All pictures are copyrighted©. 
Copy for the February-March 2024. issue 

should be sent before January 14th to Mel Smith, 
48 Ebor Manor or email 
Mel.Smith@Moorland.Karoo.co.uk (please put 
FORWARD as the subject). While every effort 
is made to ensure accuracy/timings in this news-
letter no responsibility can be made for any  
mistakes, omissions or  misinformation.  
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15th December 

8th December 
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Keyingham Village Hall Lottery. 
 

We currently have 74 members, the more 
that join the more chance of winning.  
We have a draw every month, the next draw 
will be 28th November’23, to join please 
contact Fran Beardow fran-
beardow@yahoo.com Or ask at the Wednes-
day Coffee Morning . To join for the rest of 
the term of the draw including November the 
amount will be £17.00 paid either by cash, 
cheque or bank transfer.  
The draw is raising much needed funds for 
our Village Hall, a community space availa-
ble to all. 50% of the total monthly draw 
amount is divided between 3 prizes of 60%, 
30% and 10% this months first prize was 
£44.40, second prize was £22.20, third prize 

£7.40. 
The more people to join the greater the priz-
es. If 100 people join the first prize could be 
£60!  
 

On December 16 th at the Village Hall 
Christmas event we will be drawing one 
extra draw, one of the members of the lottery 
will win 100% of the prize pot – currently 
£74 (cash) in time for Christmas.  
Plus the usual December draw will run as 
usual, giving 4 chances of a cash prize.  
 

Thank you to all those that support our Vil-
lage Hall, keeping it available for our local 
community. 
 

Fran 

16th December 

20th December 

mailto:franbeardow@yahoo.com
mailto:franbeardow@yahoo.com
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In Remembrance of Rosalie Haxby 

Adrian  Pauling, her nephew said; 
 

On behalf of the family, I would like to thank all those involved in the funeral 
service for Rosalie Haxby, and the ‘wake’ afterwards in the Village Hall, for 
their help and support in making these events an appropriately warm-hearted 
tribute. Further, I’ve found a handwritten draft note from Rosalie, thanking 
her Carers for their help, support, and assistance over the last few years over 
her life – clearly, she much appreciated this.  

It is with great sadness that we report the loss of Rosalie Haxby, a well 
known and highly regarded member of the community in Keyingham. 
Council members join in sending sincere condolences to former Coun-
cillor Len Haxby and family. Rosalie will be remembered as a former 
headteacher of Keyingham School,  Trustee of the Marritt Ombler 
Foundation and member of the Village Plan Group – initiating the 
‘Blue Plaque Scheme and Heritage Trail. A great supporter of the vil-
lage of Keyingham in many ways, Rosalie will be sadly missed.  
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What’s On 

Village Hall Events 

Weekly Events 

Monday 

18:30 -  19:30 Zumba 

Tuesday 

10:00 - 11:00 Musical me for mums  
  and children 

13:30 - 15:00 Craft Group 

Wednesday 

10:00 - 11:30 Coffee morning 

Thursday 

10:00 -11:00 Zumba 

15:00 - 21:00 Holderness performing arts 

18:00 - 21:00 Scouts 

Friday 

 

Monthly Events 

The 1st Friday of the month  
19:00 Film night see posters for details. 
 

The 3rd Friday of the month  
19:30 - 23:00 Folk Club. 
 

 

*** 

Religious Services 

Services at St Nicholas' 
Church and nearby Parishes 

 

Please continue to check the Church no-
tice board and St Nicholas' web site for 
any updates. The South Holderness 
Deanery Facebook page also has the lat-
est information including the times of 
services in all local Churches. 
 

Sunday 17th December 

2:00pm - Nine lessons and Carols at 
Keyingham 

11am - Holy Communion Service at Ot-
tringham 

3:30pm prepare Christingles followed by 
4pm Christingle Service at Ottringham 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 21st December 

7pm - Carol Service at Winestead 

 

Friday 22nd December 

7pm - Christmas Service at Ottringham 

 

Sunday 24th December 

9:30am - Holy Communion Service at 
Keyingham 

4:30pm prepare Christingles followed by 
5pm Christingle Service at Keyingham 

 

Sunday 31st December 

"Village Churches" Holy Communion 
Service - details to be advised 

 

Sunday 21st January 

11am - Holy Communion Service at Ot-
tringham 

 

Sunday 28th January 

9:30am - Holy Communion Service at 
Keyingham 

 

 

 

 

Methodist Church 

 

The Rainbow Fellowship meets on the 
first Monday of each month in the Rain-
bow Room at 2.00p.m. for a service fol-
lowed by afternoon tea. 

Round up of Village Events for the next two months 

Please note that the Forward Magazine is available in colour on the Parish website: 
Www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk 

http://www.keyinghamparishcouncil.co.uk

